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May 10, 2024 

 

Cody Letsinger, Administration & Compliance Supervisor 

Cape May County Municipal Utilities Authority  

1523 Route 9 North 

Cape May Court House, NJ 08210  

Dear Mr. Letsinger: 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management, Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing is in receipt of a proposed 

amendment to the Cape May County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated 

April 23, 2024. This amendment to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion of a name 

change for the Daley’s Pit Holding Company, LLC Class B Recycling Center located at Lot 3, 

Block 453, Dennisville-Petersburg Road in the Township of Upper to Seashore Asphalt 

Corporation.  The above noted change in name will not result in any operational changes at the 

subject facility which is included in the County Plan for 500 tons per day of concrete, asphalt, 

brick, and block and operates 8:00 a.m. through 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.  
 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the inclusion of a change in the name of an existing 

recycling facility can be accomplished via administrative action.  Therefore, the County Plan 

inclusion of a change in name of the Daley’s Pit Holding Company, LLC Class B Recycling Center 

to Seashore Asphalt Corporation is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 

7:26-6.11. 

 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805 or James 

Pellegrini at James.Pellegrini@dep.nj.gov. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

  

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief  

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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